### Salhouse Weekly Update

Wk commencing 30<sup>th</sup> September

Dear Families,

I would like to thank you for your support so far this term. It has been so wonderful to see so many happy, smiling faces on the gate at 8:30am each morning and to get to know you as parents and carers.

As the school term is now well underway, we would like to provide you with several important reminders; these can be found below, in the main body of this letter.

I would like to remind you that lots of information about your child's class (and their learning) is available on the school's website – and will continue to be updated throughout the year.

With my thanks and best wishes, Mr Will Emmens, Head of School

#### Menu change Thursday 3rd October

Dessert will be chocolate tart on this date.



#### **Lunches and pre ordering**

If your child is not going to be present during registration to order their lunch can we please remind parents to pre order through Pupil Asset or to provide a packed lunch.

Our food is cooked on site at St Johns Primary School & we need to order by 9.15am meaning late arrivals at school may miss this cut off.

We understand that sometimes things get forgotten and we will always provide a spare meal but your child won't be able to choose.

#### **Coming up**

Monday 7<sup>th</sup> October – Harvest service at All Saints Church, children only

Wednesday 9<sup>th</sup> October – Year 6 parents residential meeting at 3.30pm

Thursday 24<sup>th</sup> October – FOSS non uniform day

Thursday 24<sup>th</sup> October end of Autumn term 1

Monday 4<sup>th</sup> November – Start of Autumn term 2

Monday 11<sup>th</sup> – Wednesday 13<sup>th</sup> - Parents evenings – details to follow

Tuesday 12<sup>th</sup> November – open morning for 2025 reception intake 9-10am

Monday 18<sup>th</sup> November – Individual and sibling photographs

#### **Harvest Service**

"Salhouse pupils and staff will celebrate Harvest Festival at All Saints Church on Monday 7<sup>th</sup> October. We will leave school at 9am and return mid-morning. If you would be willing to support the children in walking to/from the church, please let us know by contacting the school office. Thank you."

#### **Core Value**

Our core value this half term is

## RESPONSIBILITY

#### **Fundraising Superstars**

In June we told you about Lola's fundraising plans. Lola took part in the Norwich Run completing the 1 mile run in just under 7 minutes without stopping and raised £200 for the Norwich City Community Sports Foundation. She is very proud of herself for what she has achieved and so are we.





Caitlin, one of our Kingfishers had an accident in 2022 and was helped by the Easy Anglian Air Ambulance. Caitlin, her brother Ryan, and cousin Grace took part in this year's Brave It Event, a 1.8-mile obstacle course. They wanted to raise £150 but have smashed their target raising £385.

#### **Bringing items into school**

Children should not be bringing in toys, footballs, trading cards or anything else.

Items will be looked after in the office where parents can collect at the end of the day.

#### PE kit

Children only need to arrive at school in PE kit on the day of their main PE lesson.

Coots – Tuesday

Bitterns, Kingfishers, Grebes & Herons - Thursday

#### **Lost Property**

Thank you to all those who have named items, we have noticed an increased in named items and it makes it easy for us to return to their owners.

We do still have a large amount of lost property, we will put this outside the school office before and after school from Monday 30<sup>th</sup> – Friday 4<sup>th</sup> anything that isn't claimed will be taken to charity.

#### **Helmets**

Fledglings are looking for any bike helmets, age 2-4 that you no longer use. If you have one that you could donate it can be handed in to the office or to a member of the Fledglings team.



#### **Forest School**

Children doing forest school can come to school in their forest school clothing. This allows them more time in the lesson.

#### **Starting School in September 2025?**

Do you know someone who has a child starting school in September 2025, if so let them know about our Open Morning, we would love to show them around.



# SALHOUSE C OF E PRIMARY SCHOOL

Respect, Responsibility, Courage, Trust, Perseverance and Compassion

We would like to invite you to our

# **OPEN MORNING**

Tuesday 12th November 9-10 am

"No wonder they love coming to school so much" "I absolutely loved my visit to Salhouse Primary, staff and pupils incredibly welcoming - thank you!"

"I like school because the teachers are nice"







To make an appointment, please contact: office@salhouse.norfolk.sch.uk 01603 720402

'They will soar on wings like eagles They will run and not grow weary They will walk and not be faint.' Isaiah 40:31

